April 29, 2015

BY EMAIL

Jill Umbach

Planning Network Coordinator
Bruce Grey Poverty Task Force
jill.Lumbach@gmail.com

Re: Resolution - Grey Bruce Food Charter

Dear Ms. Umbach,

On behalf of the Municipality of Meaford, please take note of the following
resolution passed on April 27, 2015:

Moved by: Councillor Calvert
Seconded by: Deputy Mayor Greenfield

Whereas, a healthy and just food system is an integral part of every
healthy community; and

Whereas, a healthy local food system is important for the local
economy; and

Whereas, as part of the Meaford Economic Development Strategy, it
was approved that one of the focuses of the Municipality of Meaford be
within the agribusiness pillar;

Therefore be it resolved that Council of the Municipality of

Meaford endorse the Grey Bruce Food Charter.
Carried Resolution #17-06-2015

Sincerely yours,

9N

Margaret Wilton-Siegel
Deputy Clerk

cc: Rob Tremblay, Director of Legislative Services/Clerk
Grey County Clerks

Municipality of Meaford
21 Trowbridge Street West
Meaford, ON
N4L 1A1



